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AGENDA ITEM: Consideration of Approval of Dual Credit Course Fees 
Waiver

DISCUSSION: Board approval is needed for any student fees, including 
the waiver of student fees.  This proposal is to provide the 
ability for the District President to waive specialized course 
fees for dual credit ISDs who host Collin College courses, 
when the ISDs provide the consumables and equipment 
associated with those programs.  

ISDs have sufficient staffing and vendor relationships to 
support the Collin College course consumable 
requirements (gas, metal, rods, etc.) through their existing 
purchasing processes.  This proposal would reduce staff 
demand to support dual credit classes and would minimize 
the need for new supplier relationships for Collin College to 
manage at the dual credit locations.  There is also a 
potential cost savings, as ISDs would purchase in bulk for 
dual credit courses at the high school.  Additionally, 
transportation of goods and equipment from the Technical 
Campus is challenging, as there is not an existing support 
mechanism to make it feasible to transport heavy 
consumables and equipment used extensively in the 
coursework.  

Digital resources, textbooks, and student personal 
protective equipment would remain the responsibility of the 
students to obtain (or would need to be arranged through 
the individual ISD Career and Technology Education 
Director).  If approved, this fee waiver for dual credit 
courses held at the ISD would be reflected in the 
Memorandums of Understanding between Collin College 
and the ISDs.

DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S The District President recommends approving the ability to
RECOMMENDATION: waive dual credit course fees at ISD High School locations 

where they provide the consumables and equipment.

SUGGESTED MOTION: “Mr. Chairman, I make a motion that the Board of Trustees 
of Collin County Community College District approves the 
ability to waive dual credit course fees at ISD High School 
locations where they provide the consumables and 
equipment.” 


